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HPF SUPPLY CHAIN BULLETIN – DECEMBER 2019 

An update for HPF Implementing Partners and Stakeholders       

HPF Procurement and Distribution of   Essential 
Drugs and Medical Commodities for South Sudan 

Procurement 
Consignment C11 – This is in production. Distribution for 

C11 is forecast for June 2020. We should start the Tax 
Exemption process in January 2020. 
Consignment C12 – This has now been approved by the 
Undersecretary MOH and forwarded to CA Home Office to 
get into production and pipeline. Distribution is forecast for 
October 2020. 
 
International Freight/Tax Exemption 
The last of the 12 Containers for C10 have arrived in 
Monbassa and we expect them into Juba before the 19 
December to prepare them for the C10 Distribution 
forecasted for February 2020. 

Consignment 9 Distribution Update 
HPF Distribution Team started the distribution on 14 

October. The map below gives the present status. 

Remember HPF deliver directly to the HPF supported 

hospitals and then CHD for IP’s to conduct Last Mile 

delivery to their respective PHCC High, Low and PHCU’s: 

 

We have had problems with the weather, flooding, but we 

have worked hard with the carriers and hope to have it all 

complete by 12 December as the weather and road 

conditions improve.  

We have a new Distribution Manager, Alex Jones, who took 

up post on 06 December. 

IP C9 Last Mile Delivery 
It is imperative that we receive LAST MILE proof of delivery 

for all HPF supported facilities. The IP MedLog must get 

invoices signed at the facility and return the first and last 

page for each invoice as proof of delivery. Your contract is 

to deliver within 21 days of receipt at your respective CHD. 

The IP must inform HPF Contracts, with justification, if this 

is not achievable. This must be a priority. The POD is to be 

sent to: terfa.tarhembah@hpfsouthsudan.org 

Remember that HPF stock is for HPF facilities only. Any HPF 

buffer stock that is held at the CHD must be monitored and 

controlled to ensure its security. Work in partnership with 

the State Ministry of health and CHD. Use the Drug 

Management Committee to emphasise this point. 

C10 Distribution 

This is now being prepared for Distribution to start week 

commencing Monday 3 February, pending all the 

authorisation and completion of documentation. We shall 

soon let the IP’s what will go out on C10. 

 

Consumption Data 

The IP MedLog is to ensure that Consumption Data 

reporting for November is completed and submitted by the 

15 December. The % of reports received is still improving. 

 

 IP Medical Logisticians Reminders 
MedLog SITREP for November to be submitted by 15 
December. Remember that all BHI stock taken by the BHI 
workers from PHCC and PHCU must be annotated on the 
Pharmacy/Dispensing stock cards as “ Issued to BHI + Name 
of worker”. You must have a Drug Management 
Committee. Controlled Drugs must be secured correctly and 
dispensed by qualified clinical/pharmacy staff only. Ensure 
you complete your stock checks to ensure your facilities are 
only holding stock to fit its capability. Use the HPF 
Procurement spreadsheet to confirm what is at a Hospital, 
PHCC and PHCU. When facilities are downgraded you must 
ensure that stock held reflects its capability. You can be 
checking this when you do Last Mile Delivery and also check 
for overstocked items that can be rotated to other facilities 
in need.      

HELP US TO CONTROL LEAKAGE – REPORT IT  
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